CITY OF NEW MARKET
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING
Thursday, May 03, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Pro Tem Mayor Jim Radke at 7:00pm.
Members present included Jim Radke, Paul Gruber, Gary Reeve, Charles Hobbick, and Bob Riddle.
There were no members absent.

Mayor Frank Sefrit, City Superintendent Mark Hargis, and City Clerk Angie Tracy were also present.

Bob Riddle made a motion to approve the Agenda. It was seconded by Charles Hobbick. All members voted in favor
therefore the motion carried.

Bob Riddle made a motion to approve the Minutes from the April City Council Mesting. It was seconded by Charles
Hobbick. All members voted in favor therefore the motion carried.

Bob Riddle made a motion to approve the City's, Museum's, & Might Wash Claims. It was seconded by Charles Hobbick.
All members voted in favor therefore the motion carried.

Floor was opened for Old Business.

Bob Riddle made a motion to approve allowing Jason Hanes to finish off the City Park Electrical contract issued to Paul
Gruber. Jason Hanes will be allowed to complete the contract to the original specifications as long as work is completed
by 6/15/18. Mr. Hanes will be required to provide proof of insurance and State of lowa License to City Hall. It was
seconded by Gary Reeve. All members voted in favor except Jim Radke therefore the motion carried.

Floor was opened for New Business.

Bob Riddle made a motion to approve Resolution 2018-09 City of New Market Mileage Policy which sets the City of New
Market mileage rate to match the IRS standard rate and charges the City Clerk with the duty of verifying the IRS rate at
the beginning of the calendar and fiscal years. It was seconded by Jim Radke. All members voted in favor therefore the
motion carried.

Bob Riddle made a motion to approve using Big Tuna Web as the City website host with a one-time design cost of $595
and a monthly maintnance fee of $39.95. It was seconded by Jim Radke. All members voted in favor therefore the
motion carried.

Bob Riddle made a motion to approve using Bank lowa for ACH and card payment options for the City accounts payable
and receivable. It was seconded by Gary Reeve. All members voted in favor therefore the motion carried.

Jim Radke made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Paul Gruber. All members voted in favor so the
motion carried.

Next regular council meing will be Thursday, June 7, 2018 at 7:00 pm.
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